
148 LEPROSY REVIEW 

APPENDIX I I .  

RE PORT ON ANTI-SYPHILITIC TREATMENT. 

As mentioned in the last Annual Report, batches of 50 cases were put on anti­
syphilitic treatment . 

Sulpharsenol was first used, but this drug occasionally gave toxic results ; later 
cases were treated with other arsenicals , viz . ,  Metarsenobillon and Novarsenobillon, 
and with Bismostab . The most recent tendency here has been towards accepting 
Bismostab as the sheet anchor in the treatment of leprosy syphilit ics . 

The usual course consisted of eight weekly injections in gradually increasing 
doses. A month after completion of this course, a second specimen of blood was 
submitted for W. and K. reactions . 

A detailed investigation into the effect of treatment on the luetic reaction of 
over 200 patients is being undertaken. 

A total of 690 specimens were submitted for examination during the year. 
The results were as follow :-

Positive 
(Excluding a positive Wassermann reaction unsupported by 

a positive Kahn reaction.) 

Negative 
(Including all other results) . 

This gives 43.48 %  of positives. 

300 

390 

690 

By the end of May, 1932,  every case in the settlement has had his or her blood 
examined for these reactions at least once, so that ,  since then, specimens are being 
submitted only in the case of new admissions to the settlement or those who have 
finished a course of anti-luetic treatment, or for some special reason . 

A total of 247 new cases were treated during the year . . Of these 55 had not yet 
completed their treatment by the end ot the year. A balance of 22 positive cases 
are yet to be put on treatment in the new year. 

A total of 1 , 5 1 4  inj ections were given :­
Sulpharsenol 

Metarsenobillon and Novarsenobillon 

Bismostab 

An Apology. 

754 

243 

517 

1 5 1 4  

We regret that a misunderstanding has arisen with regard 
to an extract from a letter from Uganda, which appeared on 
page 20 of our Annual Report for 1932, entitled " Leprosy :  
An Economic Problem. "  This extract was inserted in order 
to show the public how much the work of the Association is 
appreciated. It has, however, been brought to our notice 
by the Secretary of the Uganda Branch of the Association 
that a grant was given later in the same year for the work 
at Kigezi . We, therefore, tender our apologies for the mis­
statement which appeared in the Report . 




